Given the rapidly changing situation with respect to COVID and the associated protocols in the various
provinces and territories the CPC has made the decision to suspend the protocols that were previously
approved by the national board this includes the signing of additional 'COVID' waivers. Regions and
branches are expected to follow all relevant rules and regulations associated with the specific region /
Province that they are operating in or are holding events or activities in. To be clear this is merely a
suspension of the internal CPC plans that were previously approved in favour of branches and regions
simply following the local rules and regulations, it is not a directive that no protocols are required. This
includes the National testing protocol, for testing the Regions are also expected to just follow Provincial
regulations. We are undertaking this change in order to simplify the processes and procedures as they
relate to COVID, we still expect all of our regions and branches to be safe and ensure they are compliant
with all local guidelines. Given the speed with which things are changing and the wide variety of
expectations across the country it is hoped that this approach will allow the clubs and regions to simplify
their processes and maximize their efficiency.



